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March Webinar 

Thursday, March 20, 2025 
7:00 PM MST 

" Investigate the 
petroglyphs from the 
BIG ISLAND of 

Hawaii” 
With Alma Evans 

Webinars and Board 
meetings are always found 

on the website under EVENTS 

How to use ZOOM: 
• Zoom links for CRAA events will be 

emailed shortly before the start of 
the meeting or webinar.  

• You can join CRAA presentations 
through Zoom as early as 15 minutes 
before the start of the event. 

•  To connect to the meeting, please 
follow these instructions: 

• Follow the link that you receive in 
your email to connect to the Zoom. 
If the links do not work, go to 
zoom.us and click “Join a Meeting” 
at top right of the screen.  

• Enter the Meeting ID  and Passcode 
(found in the email)  

• Need assistance? Email 
coloradorockartassociation@yahoo.
com  or tjestes2@gmail.com with a 

description of the issue you are 
experiencing.  

• This email account will be monitored 
from 15 minutes prior to the event 
until 15 minutes past the event start 
time.  

 

 

about:blank
about:blank
about:blank


Pictures From the Past CRAA Newsletter 
 

 2 

 
CRAA March 

Presentation: 

 

 

“Investigate the petroglyphs from 
the BIG ISLAND of Hawaii” 

Presented by: Alma Evans 

March 20, 2025 @ 7pm (look for email with 
the link) 

Enjoy the petroglyphs on the Malama Trail and 
Puako Petroglyph Park near Kailua-Kona, Hawaii. 

The study of petroglyphs is also of interest to 
archaeologists in Hawaii. The specific patterning 
of petroglyphs along boundaries, trails and sacred 

sites, provides clues to archaeologists into possible 
function as markers and use in sacred ceremonies. 

My interest in archaeology began when I retired 
from a career in public education. I listened to 
Glade Haden’s presentation on the Eagle Rock 
Shelter a decade ago. An old love was reignited 
with geology, stratigraphy, and archeology. That 
evening, I signed up to be a site steward for CAS. 
Since 2014, I have been a Chipeta Chapter 
CAS member. I also belong to the Grand 
Junction Chapter of CAS and the Utah Rock 
Art and Research Association. Serving as 
Chipeta Chapter President for this past year has 
been my pleasure. My interest in American 
Southwest rock art has led me to investigate rock 
art in other areas.  
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From the Editor 

 
I would like to give a warm welcome to Colorado Rock Art Associations new 
Secretary, Mr. Mike St. Clair, New Membership Director, Suzanne Tucker, and 
New field Trip Committee Member, Kim Field-Littleton! 

About Mike:  “I am one of the lucky ones I think - I am comfortably retired. I had 
a great career managing workforce development programs for the City of 
Colorado Springs and El Paso County, Colorado. Between those two gigs I was a 
computer consultant and for three seasons, a professional Santa Claus working 
at a shopping mall in Tacoma, Washington. I love history, archaeology and 
travel and am never happier than when those interests collide. I got started in 
1988 with a month-long excavation experience on the coastal desert of Peru - A 
salvage archaeology project. A few years later I spent a month in Israel on an 
excavation at Tel Dor. I travel as much as I can when I can afford it. I've visited 
Turkey multiple times along with Europe, Greece, Egypt, Thailand and India. My 
profile picture was taken at the Dendera Temple to Hathor in Egypt two 
years ago. I went on the CRAA field trip to Wyoming a couple of years ago; I 
might have met some of you folks on that trip. I love rock art and enjoy the 
company of people with similar interests.” 

We are lucky to have all our new leadership! Welcome to CRAA! 
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Announcements/Classifieds 
 Seeking Jicarilla Apache, Apishapa, and Pawnee Rock Imagery! 

Jaimie Adams is conducting research in Southeastern Colorado and is 
looking for photos of cultural rock imagery from the Jicarilla Apache, 
Apishapa, and Pawnee groups. If you have any such photos, please 
consider sharing them for comparison purposes. Rest assured, all 
submissions will be handled with the utmost care and discretion. Please 
send any images to Jaimie.adams@enmu.edu. Thank you in 
advance! 

 Donations for ENMU Graduate Student Conference Travel 

Graduate Students from ENMU have been accepted to present a 
symposium at this year’s SAA’s on the ground stone found at Hell 
Gap National Historic site located in Guernsey, WY. They are 
seeking donations/contributions to help fund their travel costs to 
and from the conference. For more information and If you would 
like to donate, please use the following “Go Fund Me” link to make 
your donations: https://gofund.me/62157b75 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Castle Gardens Petroglyph Site near Riverton, WY Credit: Mike St. Clair 

Three Rivers Petroglyph Site, New Mexico Coloring Book 
By Margaret Berrier 

 

This 16-page book follows the adventures of Margaret’s grandchildren as they 
explore the petroglyphs at The Rivers Petroglyph Site in New Mexico. Each page 
contains line drawings of different petroglyphs that a child (of any age) would see at 
this site. Along the way, information about the cultural history, the definition of 
petroglyphs, and discussions that lead the child to interact while coloring the 
images. Most importantly, the reader is reminded of the proper respect and ethics 
when visiting these sites. 

(Originally published with grants from The New Mexico Site 
Stewards, The Bureau of Land Management and Nina Bowen, this 
book is presently out of print but can be downloaded here.) 

mailto:Jaimie.adams@enmu.edu
https://gofund.me/62157b75
https://www.academia.edu/43988672/Three_Rivers_Coloring_Book
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Upcoming Events & Webinars 
Upcoming CRAA Events  
Webinars:  

• “Investigate the petroglyphs from the BIG ISLAND of Hawaii” 
Alma Evans, March 20, 2025, 7:00 P 

Board Meetings:  
• February 21, 2025-7:00 PM  
• April 10, 2025, 7:00 PM 
• June 12, 2025, at 7:00 PM 

2025 CRAA Election Results 
Board Positions: 
President:  Anne Whitfield 
Vice President:  Bob Huestis 
Secretary:  Mike St. Clair 
Treasurer: Darwin Thompson 

 
 
Appointing Positions:  
Membership: Suzanne Tucker 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dinwoody Lake Credit: Mike St. Clair 
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Crow Canyon Archaeology Presents: 

Pueblo Identity & the People of Kuaua Pueblo 
Online 02/13/2025 

The term “Pueblo” is problematic. It was used by the Spanish to 
refer to many different ethnic groups living in the American 

Southwest at the time of European contact. All of these groups shared the trait of living in 
villages but had different languages and customs. This presentation explores the multi-ethnic 
composition of the people referred to as “Pueblo” through the lens of the occupation history 

of Kuaua Pueblo, known today as Coronado Historic Site. Registration  

Staying Warm in Ice Age Wyoming: Evidence for Clothing 
Production at the La Prele Site 

Online 02/20/2025 or on YouTube after 02/20/2025 
Clothing has been a crucial aspect of modern human survival, since the 
colonization of the northern latitudes of Eurasia over 40,000 years 
ago, eventually enabling humans to colonize the New World. Although 

clothing must have existed among Ice Age foragers, direct evidence for it is rare to non-
existent in the archaeological record until only several thousand years ago. Archaeologists 
must instead rely upon proxy measures for clothing, like the tools used to produce it, to infer 
its presence and characteristics in Ice Age archaeological sites. In this presentation, Dr. 
Pelton will detail evidence for clothing production from the La Prele Early Paleoindian Site 
in Wyoming. La Prele is the oldest archaeological site thus far discovered in Wyoming and is 
a mammoth kill with an associated campsite. Over a decade of investigations at the site have 
yielded several dozen bone needle fragments indicative of clothing production. Recent 
zooarchaeology by mass spectrometry (ZooMS) analysis of these artifacts indicates 
production from fur bearing animals including foxes, cats, and hares. Spencer argues that the 
evidence from La Prele is among the best archaeologists have for the types of clothing worn 
by Ice Age foragers in North America. Registration  

https://crowcanyon.org/programs/staying-warm-in-ice-age-wyoming-evidence-for-clothing-production-at-the-la-prele-site/
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The Closest Neighbors of Paquimé 
 by archaeologist Paul Minnis, PhD 

Feb 20, 2025, 07:00 PM Mountain Time (US and Canada) 

Zoom Link: 

https://us06web.zoom.us/w/82862353768?tk=0ReUYbFLK6zoEtni7K5A5AxV6Hmob
nwR3046wKkSj8E.DQcAAAATSvstaBY2bHpYd3NiVlI2Nm1XM09VMlAxN1NBAAAAA
AAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAA&pwd=V0hjI0CNXM932HMis
NehhlpqbQ0Vk8.1&uuid=WN_FwykU2QaRzOotgA4UN6gMA 

 

Paquimé: Credit- https://bookingboxmexico.wordpress.com/2013/09/29/paquime-casas-grandes/ 

 

 

 

https://bookingboxmexico.wordpress.com/2013/09/29/paquime-casas-grandes/
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Committee Reports 
COLORADO ROCK ART ASSOCIATION 

Board Meeting Minutes 
December 12, 2024 

 

The following members were present via Zoom:   Jerry Grandel, Renee Lovely (Secretary), Peter 
Faris, Tamara Estes, Carol Patterson, Bob Huestis (VP), Mike St. Claire, Anne Whitfield 
(President), Susan Tucker.    
 

The meeting was called to order by President Anne Whitfield at 7pm.  Anne thanked Bob 
Huestis for presiding over the November meeting.           
 

MINUTES & MEMBERSHIP: Renee The minutes from the November 21st meeting were 
approved as submitted.  Membership is estimated at 158.  
 

TREASURER:   Darwin was not able to attend this meeting.   A reminder that any 
reimbursements need to be submitted to Darwin prior to the end of December.  The November 
report was accepted as submitted.           
  
                               NOV 2024  
Checking balance $6,554.90 
CD balance              $4,460.25 
TOTAL       $11,015.15  

 

OLD BUSINESS & COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 

NEWSLETTER: Jaimie   Thank you to Carol and others who put the 4th qtr. newsletter together 
while Jaimie was out.   Anne suggested that the submission deadline for the January newsletter 
would be January 10th.   Carol made a motion that the submission deadline would be January 
10th, seconded by Bob, motion carried.  Carol also offered to assist with this newsletter if 
needed.        
 

WEBINARS:  Carol / Jaimie   The next webinar will be held on January 16 @7p, Basketry Shields 
in Western Rock Art by Peter Faris.  The March webinar (Alma Evans) is tentatively scheduled for 
the 20th.  More details to follow.  Webinars will be held on the 3rd Thursday on the off-meeting 
months starting in January.       
 



Pictures From the Past CRAA Newsletter 
 

 9 

FIELD TRIPS: Craig / Jerry     reports that he and Craig have plans to meet with personnel at 
PCMS on December 17th and 18th to discuss a 2025 field trip.  They are also planning a trip to 
Vogel Canyon during that time to possibly plan a spring or early summer field trip there. They 
will utilize their drones and take videos and pictures.  Jerry recently purchased an action camera 
that should be very helpful to video sites on field trips.   
 
Bob is scheduling a field trip to the Gila Bend AZ area that includes the Sears Point Archeological 
area and the Painted Rocks area.  It is scheduled for February 22 and 23.  Motels are available in 
Casa Grande, and a BLM camp ground is available free of charge near the Painted Rocks site.  
Since this is BLM land, there will be a maximum of 12 participants.  10 slots are filled at this 
point.   Tamara will send out the information again and Bob will start a wait list if necessary.   
 

Jerry described using D Stretch on a few of the panels at Hicklin Springs and the results were 
amazing.  He and Craig were able to view rock art with unbelievable clarity (compared to a 
regular photograph).  Anne believes that the rock art reports may need to be updated, given the 
new petroglyphs that have been revealed.  Craig and Jerry will go with Holly and the correct 
department at the state level to have the new images added.          
 

SCIENTIFIC ACTIVITIES:   Jerry     No updates at this time. 
 

WEBSITE / FACEBOOK: Tamara The webinar links to YouTube have been seeing a lot of traffic! 
 

ARCHIVE REPORT:  ANNE   -noted that the link to the Pueblo Library CRAA Archives is:   
https://cdm16620.contentdm.oclc.org/digital/?page=5    Steven Hughes’s presentation at the 
annual CAS conference will be added to the archives.  He has many incredible photographs of 
pictographs and petroglyphs in Glen Canyon prior to it being flooded, ca 1959.   
 

The board discussed the appropriateness of including rock art files from places other than 
Colorado in the Pueblo Library CRAA archives.  It was decided that due to limited space, these 
documents and photographs would be available offline, to view in person at the library if 
desired.        
 

2024 CAS ANNUAL CONFERENCE:  CAS created trifold brochures that outlines who they are and 
what they do.  Anne has some and they can be distributed by CRAA as needed.   Anne reported 
that 5 of the 13 presentations given at the conference were about rock art.   
 

QUARTERLY CAS MEETING:   Darwin    Bob will host the quarterly CAS meeting on behalf of 
CRAA; scheduled for Saturday July 26.  The meeting will be in the Wet Mountain Valley in 
Westcliffe at the All-Aboard Westcliffe meeting hall.  The fee for the hall is $240 for 8hrs. 
(although most meetings only last 2-3 hrs.)  CAS reimburses up to $250 for expenses incurred.  

https://cdm16620.contentdm.oclc.org/digital/?page=5
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Bob will report on the final costs when he receives the contract in January.  The date has been 
reserved with the hall.  Darwin’s chapter award will be celebrated at that time since he was 
unable to attend the Conference.   
 

NEW BUSINESS 
 

UPCOMING BOARD ELECTION:   Bob introduced Mike St. Claire who is interested in the 
secretary position.  Renee will forward all of the meeting minutes in her possession to Mike.   
Susan Tucker will be in charge of the Membership Committee.  The voting will be in January.    
 
2025 BOARD MEETINGS AND WEBINAR DATES: The frequency of our board meetings for 2025 
was discussed.  The general consensus was for board meetings to be held every other month on 
the 3rd Thursday (beginning February 20th).   Webinars would then take place on the 3rd 
Thursday of the alternate months (beginning January 16th).  Special meetings can be called as 
needed.   Carol made a motion for the change, and it was seconded by Bob.   
 
NEXT MEETING:    February 20th @ 7pm.          
 
A motion for adjournment was made by Jerry and seconded by Peter.  The meeting was 
adjourned at 7:35p.  
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COLORADO ROCK ART ASSOCIATION 

SUMMARY FINANCIAL REPORT 
By Darwin Thompson 

REPORT PERIOD – JANUARY 1 - DECEMBER 31,2024 

Beginning Cash Balances for 
January 1, 2024: 

Checking Account Balance- $6,044.24 

Saving Account Balance -     $4,316.02 

Total all accounts-                  $10,360.26    

 

 Income for 2024: 

Membership and Donations   
$2,441.00 

 

Expenses for 2024: 

GoDaddy Fee- $635.19 

Website Domain Fee- $36.16 

Checking Account - $6,624.90 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Ending Cash Balances:   

December 31, 2024    

Saving Account       - $4,511.54 

Total All Accounts -$11,136.44   

Pueblo Library Donation   
$1,000.00 

990N IRS Filing Fee   $50.00 

Colo. Secr. of State Fee $25.00 

Office /Postage Expenses 
$67.59 

Audit expenses   $10.40 

Bank Statement Fees $36.00 

Total Expenses $1,860.34 

 

 

Net Income for 2024:       

Checking Account - $580.66 

 Savings Account CD - $195.52 

 Total Income    $776.18
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Field Trip Reports: 
CRAA 2025 Field Trip Plans as of 14 Jan 2025 

Field trip #1: Gila River Area of Arizona led by Bob Huestis 

The following CAS and CRAA members are registered for our February 22 and 23 
Field trip.  
On February 22nd we will meet at Exit 102 Interstate 8 Painted Rock Dam Road 
We will proceed at 10 am on paved well surfaced and gravel roads suitable for 
passenger vehicles 
to the Painted Rocks BLM site. You might want to pack a lunch and bring plenty 
of water. 
Lodging and camping are available in Casa Grande and Gila Bend. There is 
also dry camping at the Painted Rocks BLM site.   
 
On February 23rd we will meet at Interstate 8 Exit 78 Spot Road. We will proceed 
at 10am along a sandy road for 7 miles requiring high clearance and four-wheel 
drive. To observe these many petroglyphs we will be climbing steep basalt 
hillsides. Sturdy shoes and perhaps hiking poles are recommended. You may 
also want to carry water in a day pack since we will be hiking these buttes for a 
few miles.  
If needed, we may be able to arrange carpooling for the sandy access road. 
Please let me know if this is required. 
Bob Huestis POC: 303 802-0519 
 

Field Trip #2:  Pinion Canyon Maneuver Site (PCMS), Colorado led by Craig 
Brazeau 

Originally planned for March of 2025, we moved the dates to April due to heavy 
PCMS Range activity in the early Spring and the hope that the weather would 
be better for a field trip.  The two day field trip is now planned for Friday the 18th 
of April and Saturday the 19th of April. 

a. On day one we will visit Minnie Canyon within the PCMS border, 
Green Horn Canyon, and what they call the Nuclear Quadraped 
Site. 

b. On day two we will visit The Boulder Site, the 2240 site, and the Rock 
Crossing site. 

The field trip will be a CRAA field trip and will be limited to between 12-20 
people. 
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a. The total number of people is dependent on transport vehicles that 
can be provided by the government and or CRAA personal 
vehicles. 

b. PCMS folks will plan to transport 12 CRAA folks in three of their 
vehicles. 

c. They will pursue permission to allow CRAA members to provide one 
or two additional vehicles to transport up to 8 more CRAA members 
on the field trip. 

d. We will set up a “Standby List” for members who sign up after we fill 
up the first 12 slots and keep folks advised if we can add field trip 
participation up to 20 folks. 

Kari (PCMS Archaeologist) is working on permission for CRAA members to take 
photographs during the field trip.  They will require CRAA members to sign a 
statement to the effect that they will not publish photographs taken on PCMS 
without prior approval of Fort Carson Public Affairs.  This is due to the sensitive 
nature of the relationship between the Army and Indigenous Tribes that claim 
site(s) affiliation of the archaeology ruins on PCMS.  Craig has drafted and 
provided Kari a statement for use by the PCMS archaeologists that our members 
(or other visitors to PCMS) could sign to acknowledge their photographic use 
responsibilities. 
Camping and hotel accommodations are available in both Trinidad and La 
Junta, Colorado. 
Please contact Craig to begin signing up for this field trip.  Craig Brazeau POC: 
719-651-6172, 67chevypu@msn.com 
 
 
Field Trip #3: Ute Indian Museum and Ute Petroglyph Site, Shavano Valley in 
Montrose, Colorado led by Alma Evans, President of the Chipita CAS Chapter 
 
This field trip is scheduled for 30 Sep, and 1 Oct 2025.  These dates are tentative 
and will be firmed up in May of 2025 by the field trip coordination team.  CRAA 
field trip leader will be determined prior to the actual field trip. 

a. 30 September can be used for a recommended tour of the Ute Indian 
Museum in Montrose, Colorado. 

b. On 1 October we will visit the Ute Petroglyph Site.  This field trip will 
consist of a 2-mile roundtrip hike requiring moderate effort.  We will 
meet at the Ute Indian Museum at 09:00 AM and drive for 
approximately 20 minutes on a good road to the point where we will 
depart on foot.  Our guide, Alma Evans, estimates that the trip in and 
out will take approximately 2-3 hours.  Photos are permitted for non-
commercial use. 
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c. The number of people will be limited to 10 people with only Alma as 
our guide.  If she can find another person to act as the second guide 
the maximum will be limited to 20 people.  Please contact Craig to 
begin signing up for this field trip. 

d. Craig Brazeau POC: 719-651-6172, 67chevypu@msn.com 
Alma Evans POC: 970-250-5816 

 

Potential additional field trips for 2025 or into 2026 

Craig, Jerry Grandell and Dave Froese have been working to design additional 
field trips to the southern Colorado area.  These trips could include: 

a. “Tours” of the Pinion Canyon Maneuver Site.  Not confirmed as yet, but 
we are close.  These tours will be limited to between 1-3 individuals that 
will be hosted by a PCMS Archaeologist.  We are hoping to set up 
perhaps one tour per quarter, for CRAA members.  These tours will be 
on an available basis depending on a PCMS archaeologist availability 
and the schedule of PCMS training activities.  If we are successful, we 
will set up a schedule/sign-up procedure that will make these tours 
available to all CRAA personnel. 

b. We are working on setting up a field trip to the San Luis Valley.  As soon 
as the weather improves, we will work with Darwin Thompson to 
establish a scouting trip into the area with Darwin as our guide.  The 
goal will be to establish procedures that will allow planning a future 
field trip, perhaps in 2026, or earlier if possible. 

c. We have conducted several “Wild Cat” trips into the Comanche 
Grasslands area that would be a good opportunity for a future field 
trip.  These sites could include, but not be limited to, Vogel Canyon, 
Minnie Canyon to the west of the PCMS controlled area, and the 
Dinosaur Monument area.  We have also established, through Dave, 
that we can access the private Davidson Ranch property south of La 
Junta along the Purgatory River.  This ranch has many archaic Indian 
and early Spanish rock art sites.  More to follow as we pursue these 
possibilities. 

d. Craig Brazeau POC: 719-651-6172 
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Field Trip Committee Notes 

Kim Field has volunteered to join our field trip committee.  She has some great 
ideas on how to expand our interagency activities with CAS and I look forward 
to working with her and Jerry on our continuing field trip activities. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

History Colorado Report 
Updates from the History Colorado Preservation Committee 
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Provided by Darwin Thompson:  
CAS Representative to History Colorado and a member of the PPC Preservation Program 
Committee.  
Colorado Rock Art Association Board member. 

Background Information:  

The PPC is chartered by the History Colorado Board of Directors. The Committee focuses on 
strategic thinking, policy and evaluation relative to the organization’s preservation programs. 
These include the functions of the Office of Archaeology and Historic Preservation, the State 
Historical Fund and other preservation incentive programs. The PPC appoints the State Historical 
Fund Council to administer the funding of preservation grants. 

 The State Historical Fund Council is pleased to announce that in 2024, 5,259 grants were 
awarded to 64 Counties of a total of $$365,439,294.00. These funds were awarded to a variety of 
preservation projects. The new Spring funding period for SHF will begin February 1, 2025, for both 
Mini and General grants.  

 A special Commission has been funded and charged with the responsibility of planning and 
development of the Celebration of the 250/150 Anniversaries. History Colorado is the Home to 
the America 250- Colorado 150 Commission. They are currently planning programs for the official 
observance of both the 250-year Anniversary of the founding of the United States and the150 
year Anniversary of Colorado’s Statehood. Both occur in 2026. 

 CAS and CRAA are invited in assisting in this Celebration by highlighting and showcasing some 
of Colorado’s great archaeological heritage. Ideas may be submitted to the Commission. 

Colorado History, as a part of the celebration of the 250th. Anniversary is currently undertaking 
ambitious actions to increase community input in identifying historical sites and assistance in the 
preservation of such.  

I recently participated in the History Colorado “Heritage for All” community program held in 
Monte Vista Colorado on January14th. This meeting focused on the San Luis Valley, an area rich 
in historical and cultural heritage, but historically underrepresented in preservation efforts. The 
“SLV Heritage for All” meeting was directed by Katie Dokson, Community Engagement Manager 
for History Colorado. The workshop identified many of the San Luis Valley historic sites those 
being candidates for further study and review. The Mellon Foundation is assisting in the funding 
of these projects directed by History Colorado. 

Respectfully submitted, Darwin Thompson 

CRAA Online Archives 
To explore the archives: 

1. Visit PuebloLibrary.org -This opens “The Digital Collection at Pueblo City-County Library 
District. 

If you have rock art images to include in the archive, please mail your files on a disc or thumb 
drive to:  

about:blank
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Alisha Cunzio, Manager of Special Collections and Museum Services 
Pueblo City-County Library  
District 100 E. Abriendo Ave.  
Pueblo, CO 81004 
 

Questions? Call Alisha at (719) 562-5631 or email Alisha.cunzio@PuebloLibrary.org  
We request that images are labeled with the location and date. Additional information is 
appreciated but not required. 

Photo Favs 
 

We will show you ours, if you show us yours! 
Each year, you will have four issues of the newsletter. Wouldn’t it be great if 
everyone began to go through their images now, and selected 1-5? Favorites? It 
will be rewarding just revisiting your digital collection of images. 

Join us in selecting the 1-3 images/panels that you consider favorites. For each 
one, tell us: 

1. The name of the panel if it has one. If not, suggest one! 
2. What year was the photo taken? 
3. The location of the panel (county and state.) Note: The location can be 
redacted if desired. 
4. Tell us why this is a favorite of yours. It need not be long. We are 
interested in what your choices mean to you (i.e., What panel got you 
“hooked” on rock art? What panel was most inspirational? What was the 
most beautiful? Funny? etc.) 
5. Tell us if we would have permission to place your images in the CRAA 
ARCHIVE. 

Send to Jaimie Adams (jadams48@uwyo.edu) or Anne Whitfield 
(annewhit45@gmail.com) 

 
       

CRAA Board of Directors & 
Committees 

about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
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Elected Officers: 
PRESIDENT: Anne Whitfield annewhit45@gmail.com  

VICE PRESIDENT: Bob Huestis pinonbob3431@gmail.com  
SECRETARY: Mike St. Clair stclair.mike@gmail.com 
TREASURER: Darwin Thompson dthompson0481@gmail.com  

 
The elected directors are:  

Director One Year Term Jaimie Adams Jadams48@uwyo.edu 
Director One Year Term Peter Farris archeofaris@yahoo.com  
Director Two Year Term Carol Patterson urraca2fly@gmail.com  
Director Two Year Term Jerry Grandel  ggrandel1221@gmail.com  

 
Committee Chairs/Appointed Positions:  

Newsletter Jaimie 
Adams 
(Chair) 

jaimie.adams@enmu.edu Carol 
Patterson 

urraca2fly@gmail.com  Tamara 
Estes 

tjestes2@gmail.com  

Webinars Carol 
Patterson 

(Chair) 

urraca2fly@gmail.com  Jaimie 
Adams 

Jadams48@uwyo.edu Bob 
Huestis 

pinonbob3431@gmail.com 

Website/Tech Tamara 
Estes 

(Chair) 

tjestes2@gmail.com  

Field Trips Craig 
Brazeau 
(Chair) 

67chevypu@msn.com  Gerald 
Grandel 

ggrandel1221@gmail.com  Kim 
Field-

Littleton 

 

TBA 

Membership Suzane 
Tucker 

suzanne.tucker10@yahoo.com 

   
Education Gerald 

Grandel 
(Chair) 

ggrandel1221@gmail.com  Craig 
Brazeau 

67chevypu@msn.com  

CAS 
Representative 

Darwin 
Thompson 

dthompson0481@gmail.com  

Scientific 
Activities 

Geral 
Grandel 

ggrandel1221@gmail.com  

CRAA Archive 
Liaison 

Anne 
Whitfield 

annewhit45@gmail.com 

History 
Colorado 

Representative 

Darwin 
Thompson 

(Chair) 

dthompson0481@gmail.com  

 
Resources/Other Important Contact 

Information 
PAAC State Coordinator  

about:blank
about:blank
mailto:stclair.mike@gmail.com
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
mailto:jaimie.adams@enmu.edu
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
mailto:suzanne.tucker10@yahoo.com
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
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Sarah A. Allaun, Assistant State Archaeologist 
303-866-5746 (w) Email: sarah.allaun@state.com  
 
State CAS  Archaeological Conservancy  
PPC/CAS  Archaeology Southwest  
CRAA (Colorado Rock Art Association)  Crow Canyon Archaeological Center  
Pikes Peak Historical Society  History Colorado  
ARARA (American Rock Art Research Association)  Shumla Archaeological Center  
Mesa Prieta Petroglyph Project  CAS Events Calendar  
San Diego Rock Art Association  Denver Museum of Nature & Science (DMNS)  

 

 
 

Dinwoody Lake, Credit: Mike St. Clair Torey Lake, WY Credit: Mike St. Clair 

about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
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